Minutes of the Meeting of Heslington Parish Council held on Tuesday 20th September 2011

at The Village Meeting Room, Main Street, Heslington

Present 
Cllr P Hall 

Cllr A Collingwood - Chair

Cllr R Bramley

Cllr Lady D Lawton

Cllr C Cadman

Cllr J Stern

Cllr Mrs P Bramley

Ward Cllr D Levene

3 Members of the Public

42 
Apologies and Declarations 


Apologies were received and accepted for Cllr McClean and Cllr Mrs Richards. There were no 
declarations of interest.

43 
Public Session


A member of the public raised concern about the level of the ground under the bench which is 
located near to the phone box. The ground has sunk away and is very uneven causing problems for 
elderly people who use the bench. Ward Cllr Levene will address this through the community chest 
funding from the Ward Committee.


A resident attended the meeting to talk to members about the issues that they have been having at 
their property with flooding following the recent bad weather. Their property is located on School 
Lane, and due to the location of the speed hump outside their property, when there is adverse 
weather there is no where for the water to go but into their property, as the hump is acting as a dam.


Discussions have taken place with CYC, but the matter is now becoming increasingly urgent and the 
removal of the hump is imperative. It was agreed that the Parish Council would write to CYC request 
that urgent action is taken to remove the hump.


Mrs Cadman advised that she and Cllr Cadman had become snow wardens for Talley Alley and part 
of School Lane.

44 
Minutes of the Last Meeting


The minutes of the meeting held on 19th July 2011 were accepted as a true and accurate record of 
the meeting.

45 
Matters Arising


a) 
The Clerk has spoken to Halifax Estates with regards to the bike track that has been created 

in the woods. Halifax Estates have confirmed that they are aware of this and are working 

with the group of youths on how this can be developed.

46 
Planning


Applications for Consideration


11/02115/FUL 
- 
Change of use from dwelling house to house in multiple occupation – re-



submission, 24 Low Mill Close, York


APPLICANT 
- 
HARRIS


COMMENTS 
- 
The Parish Council objected to the application as agreed with the previous 



submission.


11/01867/CLD 
- 
Installation of solar panels, Innovation Centre, Innovation Way, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
AUKER


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


11/02137/FUL 
- 
Replacement windows and internal alterations, Blackberry Lodge, 29B Main 



Street, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
BOWKER


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


11/01990/TPO 
- 
Crown reduce Ash opposite 59/61 Windmill Lane, tree protected by TPO 



15/1986, University of York


APPLICANT 
-
UNIVERSITY OF YORK


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


11/02361/FUL 
- 
Erection of 2 storey mobile unit for teaching, research and office in 




Department of Electronics car park, Electronics Department, Block Z, 




Goodricke Way, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
UNIVERSITY OF YORK


COMMENTS 
- 
The Parish Council objected to the application on the grounds that this 




development will have a significant effect on parking issues in the village, 



with the reduction of the spaces available on campus. Members also failed 



to see the requirement for such temporary buildings, when the development 



of Campus 3 is underway.


Applications Approved


11/02059/TPO 
- 
Fell Ash, T171,178 and Sycamore, T174 Crown reduce Sycamore, trees 



protected by TPO 15/1986, University of York - GRANTED


11/01448/FUL 
- 
Installation of CCTV camera, Barclays Bank, 11/12 Main Street, Heslington - 



GRANTED


11/01710/FUL 
- 
Extensions and alterations to existing buildings, alterations to cycle parking, 



landscaping, footpaths and layby, Student Centre, University of York, 




Wentworth Way, Heslington - GRANTED


11/01449/ADV 
- 
Display of non-illuminated fascia sign and non-illuminated projecting sign, 



Barclays Bank, 11/12 Main Street, Heslington - GRANTED


Applications Withdrawn/Refused


None.

47 
For Discussion


a) 
Highway Matters



Cllr Stern raised concern that the work recently undertaken at Barclays Bank had carried on 

through the night on the 3 occasions and caused considerable disruption to residents. It was 

agreed that a letter would be sent to Barclays stating that this was not acceptable and that 

consideration should be given for residents. It was also agreed that a letter would be sent to 

CYC asking that if any work of this nature is undertaken in the future by anyone, that 


conditions are attached to the application advising the legal requirements for working hours. 


b) 
Campus 3



It was noted that the meetings had been postponed. Ward Cllr Levene advised that the 


reason for this was that the report on housing requirements has not yet been completed.


c) 
Elvington



A letter was received from CYC giving the latest update on the Noise Abatement 


Proceedings. It was noted that the Judge had dismissed the appeals by Elvington Park Ltd 

and Elvington Events Ltd against the previously served noise abatement notices and 


awarded costs against the companies.



The Judge stated that CYC were justified and entitled to serve noise abatement notices on 

22 October 2009, after witnessing a statutory noise nuisance on 4 October 2009. He also 

confirmed that the noise abatement notices were not defective and CYC had not been 


unreasonable in refusing to withdraw the planning enforcement notice prior to any mediation. 



The judgement also found that the defence of best practicable means had not been 


demonstrated by the companies. As a result of this judgement the Judge confirmed that both 

the previously served noise abatement notices remained in force.



The environmental protection unit will continue to respond to any further complaints by local 

residents. If the abatement notice is breached the airfield will be committing a criminal 


offence for which they can be prosecuted, with fines of up to £20,000 per offence. 


d) 
Drainage – CYC have undertaken some work to the cleaning of the drains in the village. It 

was agreed that the Clerk would contact the lengthsm and and ask if the leaves could be 

cleared regularly to prevent them blocking the drain covers throughout the village.


e) 
Local Parish Charter – It was agreed that this item would be deferred to a future meeting.


f) 
Main Street West Name Change – It was agreed that this item would be deferred to the next 

meeting.


For Information


a) 
Country Air Magazine


b)
The Playing Field Magazine


c) 
Thank You Letter Sportsfield

48 
Finance


The following accounts for signing:-


a) J Bradley – salary - £244.89 BC


b) D Murray – lengthsman - £321.00 BC


c) J Bradley – expenses - £16.08

49 
Income


a) Section 106 Funds - £361.72

50 
Police Report


No report. 

51 
Representatives Reports


a) 
Cllr Collingwood advised that the Good Neighbours Group was due to meet. He would raise 

again the issues of Chinese Lanterns.


b) 
Cllr Collingwood advised that he had received a query with regards to an overgrown hedge 

off The Crescent. Members were unsure as to the owner, and believed that this could be 

Halifax Estates. The Clerk will make some enquiries.


c) 
Cllr Collingwood advised that due to commitments he is unable to attend the Core Strategy 

meetings which is being held with other Parish Councils. It was agreed that Cllr Mrs Bramley, 

Cllr Lady Lawton and Cllr McClean would attend on behalf of the Parish Council.

52 
Ward Coucillors Report


a) 
Ward Cllr Levene advised that he would be 'calling in' the planning application in relation to 

24 Low Mill Close to the Planning Committee.



He explained that the Article 4 direction would not be in place until April 2012. This article will 

enable new legislation to be used on HMO's of 3 of more occupants, therefore hoping to 

protect the village from this type of development.


b) 
Cllr Mrs Bramley asked for clarification on the proposed swimming pool. Ward Cllr Levene 

confirmed that the pool would be for the public, who would have access at all times.


c) 
Bus Shelter Field Lane – The Hull Road Ward Committee have offered to go halves with 

Heslington and Fulford Ward Committee at a cost of £1500 each. Members felt that 


repairs/improvements should be made to the shelter as this is used regularly by residents.


d) 
Cllr Levene gave members an overview on the work that he has been undertaking with 


regards to the LDF.

53 
Clerks Report


a) 
Newsletter – Members agreed that they would pay for the newsletter to be printed. The Clerk 

is awaiting a response from the Church as to whether or not the newsletter can be 


distributed with Outlook.

54 
Agenda Items for Next Meeting


a) 
Main Street West Name Change


b) 
Notice Board

55 
Date of Next Meeting


Tuesday 18th October 2011 at 7.30 p.m. 

The meeting was closed at 8.50 p.m.

